
INVOCATION 

For good food, good fellowship, 

and every opportunity of service, 

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

 

FOUR WAY TEST 

of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, your apology can be made to Sergeant Brian Moodie 

by calling  8644 0708 prior to 12 noon on the day of the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important 

to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 
Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clinton Garrett 2011 

Soto Stuppos 2012 

 

(Harmony Day)  



The Rotary Club of 
Whyalla 

An association of business & professional people committed to the 
enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking of 

(PRESIDENT - Jane Owens) 
(Immediate Past President & Secretary - Soto Stuppos) 

Treasurer - Michele Hart.  
Club Admin & President Elect - John Cagney.  

Service Projects - Paul Freimanis   
 Public Relations - Keith Sichler 

   Bulletin Editor—Tim “Cheeky” Clements 

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm,  Hotel Spencer 

PORT LINCOLN Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm, Golf Club 

ROXBY DISTRICT 1ST & 3RD Mondays—call Sandy 0400366619 

MEMBERSHIP 

John Cagney (Pharmacy) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) 

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Paul Freimanis (Occ. Health & Safety) 

Michele Hart (Banking Retail) Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) 

John Holds (Pharmacy) Brian Moodie (Electrical) 

Cheryl Norton (Mental Health Services) Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) 

Jane Owens (Disability Services) Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) 

Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) 

Kerre Willsher (Nursing Education)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

SERGEANT
Brian Moodie 

ROTARY 
INFORMATION 

Glen Eden 

ATTENDANCE 

Jack Odgers 

BULLETIN 

Tim Clements 

PUBLIC OFFICER  

Keith Sichler 

ROTARY FOUNDATION 

John Holds 

CLUB HISTORY 

Keith Sichler 

MENTOR 

Glen Eden 

PUBLIC 
RELATIONS 

Keith Sichler 

WEBMASTER 

Jari Peltonen 

CLUB TRAINER 

Tim Clements 

 

PROGRAM 
John Davis 

PAVILION 

Jack Odgers 

YOUTH/YOUTH 
PROTECTION
Cheryl Norton 

MOBILE CATERING 
UNIT 

David Dunn 
Brian Moodie 
Soto Stuppos 



 

 

 

 

 

PDG Glen Eden Perry Eden 
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Keith Sichler Kerre Willsher 

Cheryl & Jari Jack Odgers                         

& Michele Hart 

Answers to recent questions: 

Shirley Temple, Pope John XX111 & Ethel Merman! 

 

There is a secret, or course, to Rotary’s remarkable success, and I 
don’t mind letting it be known. Rotary has succeeded because in   
Rotary the standing of a man depends upon his deeds, not his creeds; 
and because its course leads towards the brightest and most alluring 
human objectives: the brotherhood of man. 
 

 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR & BEST WISHES FOR 2013 FOR YOU 
ALL & YOUR FAMILIES & FRIENDS. 

Immediate Past President Soto opened meeting number 2924 with 
a warm welcome to all present followed by the Toast to              
“The People of Australia” & our Invocation.  

Visiting Rotarian Sue Clements (RC Whyalla Norrie—Library Ser-
vices) & Club Guests Paulette Green, Robin Dixon-Thompson &  
Tony Breden were given a special welcome. 

Members’ highlights & achievements included a new lawn (albeit ar-
tificial), a green tick for the CBA Audit, the pleasure of being at this 
meeting, meeting with Council re-the proposed Foreshore Interpretive 
Concept, & a Lutheran Christmas performance to remember featured 
among others. 



Chairman Michele then cajoled Club Officers to divulge the follow-
ing club news:- 
SPD Paul advised progress is being achieved with the Rotunda & 
the Globe “tribute” to the contribution of many peoples to Whyalla’s 
success & development. Enquiries with an Artist & Foundaries has 
provided the right direction & the sourcing of the necessary skills to 
bring this project to  successful fruition. 
 
Attendance Officer Jack was then able (with the help of make-ups) 
to conjure a 100.0% attendance 100.0% attendance 100.0% attendance ———   well done all.well done all.well done all.   
 
AG Tim passed on a request from PP Linley Shine ( Rotary Club 
of Port Augusta) in her role as Regional Coordinator for ROMAC 
(Rotary Oceania Medical Aid for Children).  The Rotary Club of 
Port Augusta will host a Regional Event, focused on providing infor-
mation about the ROMAC progam while at the same time promoting 
a regional fellowship meeting & raising much needed funds for this 
amazing & successful life-changing Rotary program.  Linley asks 
that we seek to provide a raffle prize for this Event—possibly an ac-
commodation voucher for a Whyalla Hotel/Motel/Apartment—as 
many visiting Rotarians will attend & good value prizes will not only 
significantly benefit ROMAC but also support local businesses. 
 
Question: Who was Uriah Heep & what was he known for? 
 

Secretary Soto then took the floor to set us straight on the following matters: 

 Must hold our AGM next meeting to nominate & confirm our President 
Elect to follow John Cagney for the 2014/2015 Rotary year. 

 Christmas in January at the Pavilion will include Friends of Rotary & 
Whyalla Norrie Rotarians as a thankyou for the continued assistance & 
support of The Rotary Club of Whyalla. Date to be confirmed. 

 Members are advised that whilst the Club has paid for all members to be 
Centurions, you can (if you wish) pay $100 to the club for the personal 
benefit of direct support & a Tax Receipt — & you may also if you so wish 
contribute more at ant time. 

 The street party next Saturday is organised with a full roster. Tim 
confirmed availability of the Gen Set from Coates Hire but is unable to 
collect — Soto/Paul to arrange. This year the MCU will be outside 
BankSA in Forsyth St & Keith has arranged for all hours access to 
strong room for change etc!!! 

Raffle: Donated by Michele, sold by Paul, raised $83, drawn by Sue & won by 
   David. 

Sergeant Brian: Well, what can I say. He said it all & more—there is simply no 
stopping him! 

Guest Speakers Robin & Tony gave us an amazing visual presentation of the 
Mwandi United Church of Zambia & Vulnerable Childrens Project they both 
support by fund raising locally on the Eyre Peninsula & by hands-on hard physical 
work on site. Children in Mwandi are left as orphans to fend for themselves after 
their widowed mother re-marries. Basic services such as power & water are being 
provided by this amazing group of time generous folk not afraid of the local 
conditions nor hard work. A wonderful, heart rending depiction of third world life & 
those who can, doing what they can to improve the lot of Zambians in Mwandi. All 
these efforts are sustainable with the local people being shown & trained to build, 
sew, cultivate & generally encouraged to become self sufficient to the extent 
their conditions allow. 


